On January 24th the following question was received from Board Member Sandra Richmond regarding Board Item RE-1 - Approve Agreement for Sale and Purchase/Access Easement Amendment

Question:  This is a new one for me.  How would this happen?

Response:  We did not originally think that we needed this piece of property so it was sold to the County to be included in the land they needed for the Sheriff's substation.  After the school was in operation it became apparent that the traffic flow could be improved if vehicles exiting that area could make a right turn without having to wait for other vehicles trying to make a left turn.

In order to do this, however, the District needed to widen the driveway at the entrance adjacent to the PBSO substation.  As we worked toward that effort, we were finally successful in convincing the County to approve a traffic signal at this location.  Upon detail design it became evident that a barrier curb and sidewalk were needed to align with the future crosswalks, and an additional small area was needed to safely transition our improvements back to grade.  

Due to surface water management conflicts to the south, and to align with the existing median opening on Jog Road, the driveway itself could not be shifted south within District property to accommodate the design, therefore, we need this area back from the PBSO parcel.  
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